
Dear Esteemed Members of the Texas Speech Language and Hearing Association,

I am honored to announce my nomination for the position of Vice President of Member
Engagement within our esteemed organization. As a dedicated professional with a passion for
fostering collaboration and community within the field, I am committed to advancing the goals
and aspirations of TSHA through enhanced member experiences.

If elected, my primary focus will be on creating a dynamic and inclusive environment that
encourages active participation and connection among our diverse membership. I believe that a
strong sense of community is essential for professional growth, knowledge exchange, and
collective advocacy. To achieve this, I plan to implement initiatives that promote open
communication channels, networking opportunities, and accessible resources to address the
evolving needs of our members.

Furthermore, I am committed to amplifying the voices of our members and ensuring that their
concerns, insights, and achievements are acknowledged and celebrated. By establishing
regular forums, feedback mechanisms, and recognition programs, I aim to strengthen the bond
between TSHA and its members, creating a mutually beneficial relationship that enhances
professional development and satisfaction.

In an ever-changing landscape, it is crucial for us to adapt and innovate. I am enthusiastic about
leveraging technology to facilitate seamless engagement, ensuring that all members, regardless
of location, feel connected and supported. By embracing digital platforms, we can expand our
reach, facilitate ongoing education, and provide a platform for meaningful dialogue.

I am grateful for the opportunity to contribute to the continued success of TSHA, and I am
confident that my dedication, experience, and vision for member engagement align with the
association's mission. Together, let us build a thriving community that empowers each member
to excel in their practice and collectively elevate the standards of speech-language pathology
and audiology in Texas.

I sincerely thank you for considering my nomination, and I look forward to the prospect of
serving you and the entire TSHA community in the role of Vice President of Member
Engagement.

Warm regards,

Adanna Burrell, MS, CCC-SLP


